We only use cookies that are necessary for this site to function, and to provide you with the best experience. Learn more in our <u>Cookie Statement</u>. By continuing to use this site, you consent to the use of cookies.

3

Receive Updates Enter Email Address Go



Joint DHS/EOIR Statement on MPP Rescheduling

U.S. Department of Homeland Security sent this bulletin at 04/01/2020 11:10 AM EDT

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND SECURITY

Office of Public Affairs

Joint DHS/EOIR Statement on MPP Rescheduling

Due to continued circumstances related to COVID-19 and newly-issued guidance from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, the Departments of Justice and Homeland Security have determined to extend the temporary postponement of Migrant Protection Protocols (MPP) hearings scheduled through Friday, May 1, 2020. All presently scheduled hearings will be rescheduled. The Departments will continually review conditions related to COVID-19 and will make further determinations as necessary in order to ensure that all MPP hearings can proceed as expeditiously as possible when appropriate.

Any individual with an MPP hearing date through Friday, May 1, 2020 should present themselves at their designated port of entry on their previously scheduled date to receive a tear sheet and hearing notice containing their new hearing dates.

###

Having trouble viewing this message? View it as a webpage.

You are subscribed to updates from the U.S. Department of Homeland Security <u>Manage Subscriptions</u> | <u>Privacy Policy</u> | <u>Help</u>

Connect with DHS:
Facebook | Twitter | Instagram | LinkedIn | Flickr | YouTube

U.S. Department of Homeland Security www.dhs.gov

Powered by **GOVDELIVERY**

Privacy Policy | Cookie Statement | Help